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My name is Frances Zainoeddin, represen2ng the Interna2onal Federa2on on 
Ageing, a member of the Global Alliance for the Rights of Older People. 

* * * * * 

The vision of IFA is a world of healthy older people whose rights and choices are 
both protected and respected. 

ACer thirteen years of discussion by this Open-Ended Working Group, with close 
to 900 documents submiLed for its considera2on, we have arrived at a crucial 
2me when gaps in the interna2onal framework of the human rights of older 
persons and op2ons on how best to address them have been iden2fied by the Co-
Facilitators, Brazil and Portugal. 

We thank them for the intergovernmentally nego2ated recommenda2ons that 
will be considered at this session.  We par2cularly welcome the inclusion of an 
interna2onal legally binding instrument as one of the op2ons. 

We applaud governments that have legisla2on, policies and programmes for older 
persons, but there are many governments that do not ensure that the rights of all 
older persons are legally protected.  

It took a conven2on in 1979 to put the world on no2ce to condemn discrimina2on 
against women and to the need to protect their human rights. 

It took a conven2on in 1989 to put the world on no2ce that children also have 
rights that must be protected. 

It took a conven2on in 2006 to put the world on no2ce that persons with 
disabili2es also have rights which must be protected.  

Those three interna2onal legal instruments focused on specific groups that had 
been not only overlooked and ignored, but had been discriminated against, 



 
 
mistreated and abused.  Governments agreed that indeed the human rights of 
women, children and persons with disabili2es needed specific protec2ons.  Most 
Member States in this room have ra2fied those conven2ons. 

Another group of people – older persons -  are also suffering viola2ons of their 
human rights.  They are oCen considered of no value, of no consequence and a 
burden on society.  It is cri2cal that the rights of all older people are fully 
protected.  

We call upon Member States to decide that the best op2on is an interna2onal 
legally binding instrument to protect the human rights of older persons.   It would 
codify their rights in one single document, recognizing the specific challenges 
related to ageing. It would establish a common, global understanding of 
defini2ons and minimum standards of prac2ce and it would act as an an2-
discriminatory tool to challenge prevailing nega2ve stereotypes about old age. It 
would protect not just those who are currently old, but also the future old. 

Let 2024 be the year when Member States choose the op2on to start draCing an 
interna2onal legally binding instrument to protect the rights of older persons.  It is 
2me.  

 

 Thank you. 

 

 

 


